














Ms. Veronique Petrousse, from the Trade Department, attended a SADC 

validation workshop on Rules of Origin Verification Guidelines in Johannesburg 

South Africa as of 20th February to 22nd February 2024. The aim of the 

validation workshop is meant to support the implementation of the 

industrialisation strategy and roadmap especially in the development of value 

chains by addressing the impediments to the movement of goods across the region. 

The Rules of Origin Verification Guidelines provide guidance on the 

implementation of the origin verification procedures applied under the SADC 

Rules of Origin. The guidelines aims to cover the entire verification processes of 

originating goods from pre-export verification, verification undertaken by import 

Customs Authorities and post-import verification carried out by importing 

Customs Authorities. 

Mr. Dick Labonte (DG) and Principal Debt Officer, Ms. Stephana Hoareau 

attended a workshop on Formulating a Medium-Term Debt Management 

Strategy and Annual Borrowing Plan from 29th January to 09th February, in 

Kenya. The workshop aims at building capacity in developing and 

implementing a sound debt management strategy, through designing an annual 

borrowing plan. Using their country data, participants will be trained on the 

use of the joint IMF-WB MTDS analytical tool to identify the risk exposure 

embedded in the government's existing debt portfolio and analyze the cost-risk 

trade-offs of potential debt management strategies. 

The director for Domestic and International Tax Policy Division. 

Mr. Dwight Stravens, recently attended the Global Dialogue on 

Public Finance and Tax for Gender Equality which was held on 6th 

to 8th February 2024 in Istanbul, Turkey. 

The event organised by UNDP discussed how fiscal planning can 

contribute to building more equitable societies, while bringing 

evidence on how gender equality in turn helps leverage tax revenue. 

More than 150 representatives from Ministries of Finance and Tax 

Authorities, civil society, academia, UNDP staff, thought leaders 

and partners from around 40 countries attended the event. 

Ms. Alyssa Hoareau and Ms. Nadine Poetter attended a Peer Learning 

workshop on Public Investment Management in Nairobi, Kenya in late 

February. The workshop was organised by the IMF in collaboration with 

AFRITAC East, AFRITAC West 2, and AFRITAC South. 

topics covered in this workshop included: (i) The current PIM landscape -

challenges and solutions in the region; (ii) The climate challenge - how to 

integrate climate objectives into the infrastructure cycle; (iii) How to handle 

unsolicited proposals for infrastructure projects; (iv) Who does what in the 

planning, appraisal, selection, and budgeting space; (v) The legal framework 

for PIM and investment; and (vi) PIM reform stock take and strategies. 
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